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January 2020
Dear Colleague,
Thank you for your interest in Chesham Grammar School and in this post. I hope this information will help you decide whether you wish to apply. CGS is a co-educational selective school with 1300 students, 400 of whom are in the Sixth Form. We have around 120 teaching and support staff who work hard to ensure our students enjoy the best possible educational experience. CGS is the lead school in a multi academy trust, Red Kite Schools Trust, set up in September 2015. The Trust also contains two local primary schools. 
CGS is an outstanding school. That is the conclusion Ofsted reached when they last inspected the school in March 2014, although they didn’t tell us anything we didn’t already know. However, it is very much our mantra that outstanding doesn’t mean perfect and we are constantly seeking ways to make CGS a truly exceptional place in which to study and to work. Our public examination results are excellent, testament to the dedication and commitment of both our staff and students. The vast majority of our students progress to university, with a good number each year winning offers of places at Oxford or Cambridge.  

As you would expect in this sort of school, our curriculum is broad and rich from Year 7 with all students studying traditional academic subjects. They also explore a range of disciplines within the creative arts and technology. At GCSE, students can choose from a wide range of subjects with still more on offer when they get to Year 12. But what goes on inside the classroom, day in, day out, is only part of the story. Beyond that, there is a real richness of experience as well as a genuine warmth and openness in the relationships between students and staff, all of which combine to make CGS a hugely rewarding place in which to work. 
Our pastoral care is superb and vertical tutoring, organised around our strong House system, gives the school a very distinctive ‘feel’ and enables every student in the school to be known well by their tutor. It also ensures that healthy competition is an integral part of school life. Students belong to one of four Houses and there are competitions throughout the year in sport, music, art, drama to name but a few. 

CGS is forward thinking and innovative. We have a passionate belief in our bright and articulate young people, seeking to equip them with the skills to succeed in the 21st century not just with excellent results. Our approach to learning seeks to develop students who are resourceful, resilient and confident learners with the skills to learn effectively both independently and collaboratively. We are constantly seeking ways in which to develop wider skills too and there are many opportunities for students to take a leadership role within the school or to participate in a wider range of extra-curricular activities. None of this would be possible, of course, without the dedication, commitment and boundless energy of our staff who are always willing to give up their time to provide outstanding opportunities both within and beyond the classroom. 

At CGS we want our staff to continuously develop too. Much of our CPD is ‘in-house’; we have a clear focus on the sharing of good practice within the school where there is already so much expertise. We encourage our staff to visit other schools and to bring back ideas which can be shared with colleagues.  We work in genuine collaboration with several local schools through our membership of both Challenge Partners and the Astra Alliance, which incorporates a Teaching School and a SCITT. Our Governing Body is hugely supportive of the school and at the same time holds us to account. Some Governors have worked with us for many years, while others are relatively new. They bring with them a wide range of experience drawn from the fields of business, law, finance and education. 

Our SLT currently consists of the Headteacher, one Deputy and two Assistant Heads. It contains a healthy mix of different personalities and skills and I am, first and foremost, seeking to recruit the right kind of person to complement its existing members. Key responsibilities are likely to include data and assessment and oversight of an area of the pastoral side of school life, as is the case for all members of the team. The successful candidate will have a teaching commitment of around 22/50 lessons. We firmly believe that our SLT should be actively involved in teaching and learning and each of us – including me - continues to teach alongside our whole school responsibilities. The post holder must be able to teach at A level.  

I hope this letter gives you some feel for CGS and for this post. Our website is an excellent way to find out about all that goes on within the school so please do take a look: www.cheshamgrammar.org and feel free to get in touch if you would like to know more. If you wish to apply, please complete an application form. Additionally, in no more than two sides of A4, please explain how your career to date has prepared you for this role and what you think you would bring to our SLT. Include examples of how you have contributed to whole school improvement and identify the ways in which you meet our person specification. Your application and responses should then be emailed to hr@redkiteschoolstrust.org.

The closing date is 10am on Monday 20th January 2020. Shortlisted candidates will be notified by 4.30pm on Wednesday, 22nd January with interviews scheduled for Wednesday 29th and Thursday 30th January 2020.   

I very much look forward to hearing from you.

Yours sincerely
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